
Broadcast Message: SEVP Portal Release 3.3 

To: All SEVIS Users 

Date: April 22, 2021 

Number: 2104-04 

 

General Information 

The Student and Exchange Visitor Program (SEVP) Portal Release 3.3 will be deployed on 
Friday, April 23, 2021. Changes in this release include: 

• The Announcements box on the SEVP Portal Sign In page has a new design that is easier 
to read and can contain links to important information.  

• The SEVP Portal Temporary Password Email to students has been updated with 
instructions on how to use the "temporary" password.  

For more information on SEVP Portal Release 3.3, see the SEVP Portal Release 3.3 Planning 
Guide on the SEVIS Help Hub, SEVP Portal Enhancements page.  

SEVP anticipates a five-hour SEVP Portal outage, from Friday, April 23, 2021, at 9:00 p.m. 
EDT to Saturday, April 24, 2021, 2:00 a.m. EDT. 

During this time: 

• The Student and Exchange Visitor System (SEVIS) will store new information and send 
it once the Portal is back online. 

• Students will not be able to log in to the SEVP Portal.  

Comments 

To comment on this Broadcast Message, please email SEVP@ice.dhs.gov with “Broadcast 
Message 2104-04 – Comment” entered in the Subject line. 

Disclaimer 

This Broadcast Message is not a substitute for applicable legal requirements, nor is it itself a rule 
or a final action by SEVP. It is not intended to, does not, and may not be relied upon to create 
any right or benefit, substantive or procedural, enforceable at law by any party in any 
administrative, civil or criminal matter. 
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